
 

 

 

 *******November 2, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, November 2, 2022.   

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Jamie VanHouten, Community Corrections Director; Tom Cole, 

Economic Development Director; Aaron Yoakam, Buildings and Ground Director; Connie Harmon, 

Council on Aging Director; Krystal Voth, Planning and Zoning Director; John Richmeier, Leavenworth 

Times  

 

Residents: Nancy Carpenter, John Matthews, Shawn Britz, Mike McDonald, Robert Owens, Wes Baker 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

There were no public comments. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith thanked everyone involved with getting the grant that was awarded to the 

Guidance Center. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith read a proclamation for Operation Green Light. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Kaaz to accept the 

consent agenda for Wednesday, November 2, 2022 as presented.  

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Connie Harmon requested approval of a contract to auction items at the Council on Aging for a public sale 

and declared remaining property surplus. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to approve 

a contract with Gary Seifert to auction items for Council on Aging for public sale and the remaining 

property to be declared surplus. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Krystal Voth presented Resolution 2022-26, amending articles 19 and 25 of the 2006 Leavenworth County 

Zoning and Subdivision Regulations. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to approve 

Resolution 2022-26, amending Articles 19 and 25 of the 2006 Leavenworth County Zoning and 

Subdivision Regulations. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Aaron Yoakam requested to renew a contract with Symmetry Energy Solutions for natural gas. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to approve the 

renewal with Symmetry Energy Solutions for December 1, 2022 through November 30, 2023. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Jamie VanHouten presented the quarterly report for the Adult and Juvenile Community Corrections. 



 

 

 

Tom Cole presented the quarterly report for Economic Development. 

 

Nancy Carpenter commented on a non-agenda item. 

 

Commissioner Culbertson attended the Leavenworth City Commission meeting. 

 

Commissioner Kaaz will attend two KCATA meetings this week. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith reported the Lansing City Council is in discussion with Fire District #1on how 

they will go forward with the Kansas Supreme Court ruling. He will be attending the LCDC VIP Event on 

Friday. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith attended the Basehor City Council meeting and the Fairmount Township 

meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to adjourn. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 10:13 a.m. 



 

 

 *******November 2, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a work session on Wednesday, November 2, 2022.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; Krystal Voth, 

Planning and Zoning Director; Bill Noll, Infrastructure and Construction Services; John Richmeier, 

Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents:  Mike McDonald, John Matthews, Nancy Carpenter, Shawn Britz, Wes Baker, Raymond 

Reynolds 

 

 

A work session was held to discuss special use permits. 

 

 

The work session ended at 11:15 a.m. 


